From: Helen Stone [

Sent: 12 September 2023 18:22

To: Planning Planning

Subject: OBJECTION to proposed balustrade on roof of Flat 9 Queen Alexandra Mansion,
3 Grape Street. Previous Application no. 2023/1751/P, current application no.
2023/3710/L

Dear Sirs,

T wish to make a strong OBJECTION to the application to erect a balustrade at roof level on Queen
Alexandra Mansions.

1 live opposite in King Edward Mansions at 3rd floor level.

My bedroom and living room and dining room windows all look towards the said roof. Enabling partygoers
and anyone else to be up at roof level will cause a very serious intrusion on my privacy by allowing
overlooking. Furthermore, noise from people on the roof will cause distress and prevent me enjoying the
peace of my home.

T have lived here since 1987, and T experienced noise from parties on the roof of Queen Alexandra
Mansions many years ago. It would be unbearable to go back to the noisy intrusion of those days.
Residents have tolerated a noisy total refurbishment of Flat 9 over the last year. It would not be fair to allow
the owner to continue to bombard us with his own noise, rather than that of construction, into the future.
Please consider the many residents who would be affected were permission to be given.

I also consider it wrong to switch application number now, seemingly in the hope of sneaking approval a
second time around.
1 most strongly object to this application.

Please inform me if there is to be a hearing, and please inform me of any decision, and please inform me if
yet another planning application is raised.
Thank you.

Yours faithfully,
Helen Stone

Ms Helen Stone OBE,FREng, BSc, CEng, FziCE
3a King Edward Mansions

8 Grape St
WC2H 8DY

Sent from my iPhone



